THE VILLAGE AT IZATYS ASSOCIATION, INC. 

2017 ANNUAL MEETING 

Saturday, December 2, 2017
1:00 P.M. at 

The Village at Izatys

President Michelle Baringer called the meeting to order at 1:04 P.M. The Association Board of Directors and the representatives of the Management Company were introduced. 

The reading of the minutes from the December 3, 2016 Annual Members Meeting was waived and they were unanimously accepted. 
 Presidents Report 

Michelle Baringer thanked everyone for coming.  There was a question regarding the vote at the 2016 meeting on the motion to publish names.   It was determined that what was voted were the proxies that had been returned. 

There is a continuation of the effort to clear title on the unsold units held by CGVI. It is a very slow process but the effort is required in order to clear the foreclosed developer units and get them to a status that can provide revenue.  
Michelle announced the retirement of Ron Zappa, President & CEO of Zappa Management Group and Tom Baltz, Executive Vice President. They are both retiring after 13 years as the property manager for the Village at Izatys. 
 The Board of Directors announced the addition of Narveson Management, Inc. as the new property management company.  Neal was introduced to the owners in attendance and spoke a few words regarding his company and his experience. 
Financial Report 

Kim Knickerbocker reported on the financial condition of the Association. A report of the revenue expected for 2018 of $1,318,812 less the forecasted expenses in Maintenance, Housekeeping, Administration and Finance of $1,284,018 results in a net change in equity of $34,794.  
The replacement program income is forecasted at $115,195 with an expense allocation in 2018 of $114,228. The biggest priority in the replacement program for 2018 is replacement water heaters, A/C, furniture, lamps and decor.  Major appliances account for $19, 159.  
There has been a 3% average increase in the Maintenance Fee for 2018.  The foreclosed developer inventory of over 600 annualized weeks account for over a $470,000 cash shortfall on an annual basis.  The effort to obtain clear title to the inventory will continue.  Once clear title is obtained, the inventory will be put on the market. 
Proxy Tabulation

After receiving no additional nominations from the floor, a motion was made and seconded to accept the nominees of the nominating committee.  A unanimous vote was cast and Michelle Baringer and Randy Hoversten were elected for 3 year terms. 
Property Management Report 

Tom Baltz commented on the on-site resort staff and Zappa Management’s executive staff.  They are dedicated to ensuring that the vacation experience at the resort is a pleasurable experience.  The Village at Izatys has been awarded Premier Gold status and outstanding customer service from Interval International.  This is equivalent to the 5 Star Status received in the past. 
The overall customer service goal for Zappa Management Group is 90% and that has been achieved for 22 years in a row. 

Tom also commented on the progress of Izatys Resort which is fully operational.  The remodeling of the clubhouse has been completed. During the summer, all summer amenities were fully available.

Currently the resort is open Wednesday through Sunday and will be closed Monday and Tuesday.
Old Business 
Action Item – Management company to research the viability of using the CGVI units as a voting entity for proxy voting.
New Business 

There was no new business
The meeting was adjourned at 2:10 p.m.

Respectively submitted by Joan Lewis, Recording Secretary

